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N O T I C E 
 

Date: 29.05.2024 
 

 

PROPOSED CHANGE IN SCHOOL UNIFORM FOR THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2024-2025 
 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 

I hope this letter finds you and your family well. As we embark on another academic year, I am 

writing to inform you about an important decision made by the school management regarding the 

school uniform. 
 

After careful consideration and consultation, the management has decided to propose a change in 

the school uniform for the upcoming academic session 2024-2025. This decision is primarily 

driven by the need to adapt to climatic changes and to enhance the comfort and user-friendliness of 

the uniform for our students. 
 

While the current uniform served its purpose well in the past, it is undeniable that the colors, 

patterns, and designs may no longer align with contemporary trends and concepts of smart attire. 

Therefore, the proposed change aims to not only make the students look better but also feel more 

confident in their appearance. 
 

You may recall that last year, we introduced the school blazer, which was met with positive 

feedback from both students and parents alike. Similarly, we believe that the new uniform will 

have a similar effect, making our students look and feel smarter. 
 

One of the key considerations in designing the new uniform was to ensure maximum comfort, 

especially for our female students. The new design will allow for easier maneuverability and 

carrying, addressing some of the practical challenges faced with the current uniform. 
 

We understand that many of our students may still have components of the old uniform in good 

and wearable condition. Therefore, for the academic year 2024-2025, students will have the option 

to wear either the old or the new uniform, provided it is in good condition. 
 

Furthermore, I would like to assure you that the school management has taken into account the 

financial implications of this change. We have made every effort to ensure that the new uniform 

remains affordable for all families. 
 

Moving forward, all new uniform components procured by the students will be of the new design 

and color, enhancing their overall appearance and instilling a sense of pride in representing 

Nopany High. 
 

We believe that this change will positively impact the school community and contribute to a more 

cohesive and confident student body. Thank you for your understanding and support in this matter. 

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding the proposed change, please do not hesitate 

to contact the school office. 
 

Warm regards, 

 

 

_______ 

Principal 

Nopany High, Kolkata  


